
The first European 
owner of the 

site was George 
Alexander Anstey, 
who grazed sheep 

on the property.

Traditional 
Country of the 
Kaurna people.

Council transferred 
ownership of the land to The 

Kindergarten Union of SA 
for 5 pounds, stating that the 
land must only be used for 
educational purposes and 
shall that no longer occur, 

then the land would be 
transferred back to Council.

Campbelltown 
Kindergarten 

closed.

Site remained 
empty.

The Minister for Education 
granted a sole lease of the 

site to the Australian Unitarian 
Druze Community SA Inc to 
operate a language school, 

after their community building 
in Glynde was burnt down.

Buildings to be 
demolished and 

site cleared.

Australian Unitarian 
Druze Community SA 
Inc lease ends – not 

to be renewed.

No grant funding was secured so staff went 
‘back to the start’ to begin the process of 
getting to know the local community, to 

gain an understanding of what they want/
need on the site. A part time Community 

Development Project Officer was employed 
to undertake this work.

The Education 
Department 
transferred 

ownership of 
the land back to 
Council for $22.

Council endorsed its 
support for the concept of 
a Community Hub being 
developed on the site.

Council endorsed staff 
to progress the planning 
for a concept of a new 

Community Hub on the site.

Following discussions with 
local service providers, 
a preliminary concept 

plan was prepared for a 
Community Hub in order 
to seek Federal and/or 
State government grant 
funding for the project.

Council endorsed the 
concept plan for the 

proposed Community 
Hub for the purpose of 
seeking grant funding 

opportunities.

Council granted a lease 
and extensions to the 
Australian Unitarian 

Druze Community SA Inc 
to operate the language 
school until December 

2023.

Part of a 160-acre farm 
known as ‘Charlesworth’ 

purchased by John Mundon 
and his wife Sarah Cresdee. 
Over the years, the family 
used the land for market 
gardens and orchards.

South Australian 
Housing Trust (SAHT) 

purchased the land 
as part of a larger 
land parcel to be 
re-developed as 

residential housing.

Corporation 
of the Town of 
Campbelltown 

(Council) purchased 
the Hambledon Hub 

site from SAHT.

The Campbelltown 
Kindergarten, which 
had started in the St 
Martin’s Hall in 1956, 

relocated to a shed on 
the Hambledon Road 
site.  Residents raised 
money to construct the 

present building.
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It soon became apparent that the 
preliminary concept plans prepared 
in 2021 were not suitable to meet 
community needs and wants, and 

new plans would need to be prepared 
if there is sufficient community 

support for the Community Hub.

A safe, sustainable, vibrant, Community

History of the Hambledon Hub Site 
Located at 34a Hambledon Road Campbelltown is the old Campbelltown Kindergarten, the site for the proposed new Hambledon Hub.
The history of the site shows the land has had many different owners and uses over the years, as outlined below:


